April 12 2022

At 7:00 pm, Supervisor Gayle Ashbery called to order the regular monthly meeting of the Town Board of the Town of Carlton. Present were the following Board members: Councilwoman Deborah Councilman, Josh Narburgh and Councilman Dana Woolston. Councilman Brian MCcue was excused.

Also present was Douglas Heath, Town Attorney and Kurt VanWycke, Highway Superintendent.

Following roll call and the Pledge of Allegiance the Minutes from March 8, 2022 were approved by Mrs. Yockel and seconded by Mr. Narburgh and carried

Mrs. Ashbery stated that Constable Paul Gray resigned from his position.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the February Supervisors report seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried.

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the Town Clerk Report seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to approve the Zoning report, Seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried.

A motion by Mr. Narburgh to Approve Justice Hurleys Report, Seconded by Mrs. Yockel and carried

A motion by Mrs. Yockel to approve the March Vouchers second by Mr. Narburgh and carried.

A motion by Mr. Woolston to approve the submitted 284 agreement from the highway supt., second by Mrs. Yockel and carried.

Mr. VanWycke gave an update on Water and Highway activities.

The Carlton Fire Co. Gave an Update on Calls and man hours.

Code and Zoning enforcer stated that he is in continued contact with DEC regarding the junk yard on Hanlon rd.

Attorney Douglas heath stated that he is recommending that the Town of Carlton take on outside council on the junk yard case if it moves forward to court.

At 7:31 a motion by Mrs. Ashbery to enter into executive session to discuss an employee matter, second by Mr. Narburgh and carried.

At 7:58 motion by Mr. Narburgh to reconvene the regular meeting and adjourn the regular meeting, seconded by Mr. Woolston and carried.